
Alan Wilson
ATTORNEY General

January 23,2019

Chief Mark A. Keel

South Carolina Law Enforcement Division

PO Box 21398

Columbia, SC 29221-1398

Dear Chief Keel:

We received your request seeking an opinion on whether individual school districts can
be licensed as proprietary security businesses in South Carolina. This opinion sets out our
Office's understanding of your question and our response.

Issue (quoted from your letter):

I write today to request an opinion regarding whether or not individual
school districts can be licensed as proprietary security businesses in South
Carolina. By way of background, SLED has received several inquiries by school
districts across the State inquiring as to whether or not the individual school
districts can apply for and receive a proprietary security business license as
provided for in S.C. Code Ann. § 40-18-60. Such licensure would appear to allow
the school districts to directly employ licensed security guards who would be
vested with law enforcement authority on all properties owned by the school
district. A casual review of the general powers and duties of school districts set
forth in S.C. Code Ann. § 59-19-[90] does not appear to contain the authority for
such licensure. Further, given the Chief of SLED's broad authority to regulate
security businesses established in S.C. Code Ann. § 40-18-30, SLED is concerned
about potential issues presented by the exercise of such authority over publically
elected school board officials. However, SLED would appreciate a formal
opinion from the Attorney General's Office in this matter.

Law/Analysis:

It is the opinion of this Office that a court faced with this question would conclude that an

individual school district cannot be licensed as a proprietary security business in South Carolina.

This does not mean that a school district cannot use private security guards to provide security on

school grounds as discussed in our February 24, 2016 opinion addressed to Senator Paul

Thurmond. Op. S.C. Att'y Gen., 2016 WL 963708 (February 24, 2016). Nothing in this opinion

should be construed as detracting from the reasoning and conclusion of that 2016 opinion, and
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